
 

 

Department Report 

 

Report Title: Public Works—August 2025 

Name and Title: Mark Buchanan, PW Director/City Engineer 

 

Recently Completed: 

 Completion of the Mount Hope tool shed.     

    

 

 

Ongoing: 

 Park Street utilities.  Lots of activity last month.  The finish line is in sight. 



          

  

Stop by Mark’s office if you’d like to see a larger, paper version.  

    

 Morrison Moore Pedestrian Bridge & Sidewalk.  



 
 
 

     
    

     
 



    
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



    
 

 
 



      
 

 
 



 
 

 

    
 



 
 

 

   



 

 Memorial Park Cemetery lot layout.  New lots have been preliminarily laid out and await 
installation of plot markers by volunteers with City staff guidance.  Following this, staff 
will work with City legal counsel to determine following steps to prepare the plots for sale 
and present to City Council. 

 
 

 Golden Avenue storm drain.  Coordination with neighboring property owners regarding 
necessary easements is ongoing.  Georgia DOT is conducting the preliminary design of 
the Yahoola bridge near this location.  Staff are also coordinating with them and a 
selected design firm to ensure a seamless transition between these two neighboring 
projects. 

 Design and bid services for Phase 2 of the North Grove sidewalk project from Subway to 
Skyline Drive.  Plan approved by GDOT 5/7/2025!  Bids received and evaluated.  A 
vendor selection package should be on its way to City Council in preparation for FY2026 
Q1 Notice to Proceed. 

    

 
Upcoming (these projects are currently either in concept, design or construction phase): 



 Concrete work along Choice Street. 

 Concrete work and resurfacing of Warwick Street between Park and Chestatee. 

 Coordination with GDOT regarding Yahoola Bridge replacement, South Chestatee slope 
repair in multiple locations and the Auraria/Torrington intersection improvements.  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


